7:00 pm March 15, 2016

600™ MEETING OF THE
HORSESHOE BEND CITY COUNCIL

Mayor Hanson called the meeting to order with Councilpersons Cooper, Green, and Riley
present. Also present, City Clerk Tracy Wright and Attorney Anthony Pantera.

Pledge of Allegiance

Councilwoman Cooper moved to approve the agenda. Councilwoman Green seconded. All ayes.
Motion carried.

EMT in attendance:
Director Martye White
Rindy Quijas

Tammy Morgan
Sandy Fenton

New Business:

EMS / Ambulance-

Tony Pantera, City Attorney, is still working with Jolene Maloney, Boise County Attorney, on
the Ambulance boundary lines and on fees and rates for covering areas outside of City limits.

EMS Policy-
Tony did not have a specific part of the EMS policy to address. He will have one at the next
meeting.

Rescue Me Conference-

Clerk Wright explained the Rescue Me Conference and had the conference agenda and
information available for everyone. The Conference is an all-day training on Friday, April 15 in
Boise and the cost is $35. Clerk Wright will email the agenda out to everyone.

Councilman Riley approved EMS volunteers to attend the Rescue Me Conference on April 15.
Councilwoman Cooper seconded. All ayes. Motion carried.

ICS Exercise-

John Roberts sent information regarding the ICS exercise to be held Saturday, March 26" at the
Idaho City High School. The exercise will cover Unified Command and multiple Operations
units for all-risk (interagency) incidents. The full scale exercise will be held in May.
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Public Comment:

-Martye White-

Martye inquired about the EVOC training. Clerk Wright informed him and Council that the
instructor has been in contact with the City and is currently out of town. He is offering to provide
class for free and the only cost will be renting the course. Sandy Fenton informs Council that the
EMS Department does not need drivers but EMT’s instead. Mayor Hanson suggested contacting
the Idaho World to do an article on the need for EMS volunteers and drivers.

-Rindy Quijas and Tammy Morganroth gave an update on the Spring Fling Conference held in
Grangeville. They reported that the conference was very informative.

-Tony Pantera, City Attorney-

Tony informed the Council again that he is working on the boundary line issue. Clerk Wright
asked if a new map had been provided by John Roberts. A map has not been received at this
time.

-A report was given on the Live Sims Pediatric training that was held on March 9. The EMT’s
that attended said it was very informative.

-There were questions on how the EMS Association works. Sandy Fenton informed the Council
that the association is comprised of our City EMS Volunteers and that she is the President, Rindy
Quijas is the Vice President, Melissa Seibel is the Secretary, and Peggy Goff is the Treasurer.
The Association does fundraising for the department and will pay for training if the City does
not.

-Martye White-

Marty found a Facebook page for the EMS Association and when scrolling through it found a
political post that is assumed to represent the whole association and is approved by everyone on
the EMS Department. Martye was not aware of it nor would he have been in favor of it and is
sure other EMT’s would not as well. It was asked what post he was referring to and it was
discussed that it was a post posted just prior to the City elections asking people to write in Pat
Goff as Mayor.

-Mayor Hanson asked the Council if they would like to schedule an EMS meeting for April.
Councilwoman Cooper would like to and so would Councilpersons Riley and Green. The
meeting date was scheduled for April 19" at 7:00 pm at City Hall.

-Tony will have a policy section to review at the next meeting.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:26 pm.

ATTEST:

City Clerk Mayor
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